Wednesday June 20, 2012

         Preserve @ Cardinal Creek Maintenance Association Meeting
The meeting started at 7: 10 pm by President Deb Jones.  A roll call of board members present was initiated and all were present.  President Deb Jones read the meeting minutes from 03-21-12.  These minutes were approved by Bob Kopec (29961 Trim Creek lane) and seconded by Joan Ago (346 Sunset Blvd).  Secretary Jack Jensen documented the meeting minutes.  Fourteen homeowners (including the board) were present for the meeting.

Lisa Mazziotta from Schrank and Associates presented the current financial report (as of 6-20-12) to the homeowner’s which shows a current operating account balance of $7,678.27 along with a balance of $5701.34 in the money market account for a grand total of $13,379.61.  The current outstanding account receivables balance is $37,678.26.  The current accounts payable balance is ($5527.31).  The total capital account balance is $45,530.56. Lisa also distributed the 2012 Budget Year to the homeowners which was approved by the homeowners in attendance with voice approval from Don Joaquin (210 Trim Creek Lane) and seconded by Jack Jensen (30098 Autumn Dr).  Homeowner D. Mazzochi Grant (446 Autumn Drive) voiced her concern regarding an unbalanced budget ($797.00 difference) with no reserve monies being submitted and also the % of dollars being budgeted to pay Schrank and Associates.  

Old business reviewed: The 2011 year-end financial report was distributed to all homeowners via US mail.  Pool was inspected and approved by Will County and opened week ending 06-02-12.  All of the empty lots in the subdivision were graded and seeded by Village using developer capital monies.  Several homeowners complained that now that the grass is growing in these lots that they need to be cut on a regular basis.  The board to follow up with the Village of Beecher to insure developer is maintaining them per village code.  The board also encouraged all homeowners to notify the village also of this issue.

New business discussed: The pool pump needs repair or replacement and GAB is being contacted to have them assess the situation and advise the board on options to address.  Pool heater is ready to be repaired by homeowner Jeremy Haddon who is a licensed HVAC contractor.  Once the heater is repaired the board will decide if it is going to be used based on weather temperature and cost of running the unit. The board is still reviewing the possibility of installing a playground next to the pool and using the current fencing surrounding the pool to secure.  The pool fence then would also be upgraded and include an auto gate exit as part of the installation.  This fence height would be increased from the current height to eliminate anyone from entering the pool unauthorized.   Several homeowners complained of other homeowners smoking and drinking at the pool.  The board will work on developing a letter to be sent to all homeowners regarding the following: fine of a minimum of $50.00 per violation for any homeowner found smoking or drinking on the pool or clubhouse property, increasing the age of unattended children allowed to use the clubhouse and pool from 16 to 18 years of age and making a mandatory $50.00 charge as part of the clubhouse rental when using the pool which would be non refundable.  This would leave the clubhouse rental alone at $250.00 which would be totally refundable as long as the clubhouse was cleaned and approved by a board member.  If the clubhouse was rented to include the pool use then the deposit would be $300.00 with $250.00 being returned as long as the clubhouse was cleaned and approved by a board member.  The $50.00 fee would be used to help maintain the pool.  Several homeowners again asked about the fountains for the ponds on the association property and the board agreed to investigate the cost of purchasing the pumps and also the electrical cost to run them.  Board member Bob Kopec (29961 Trim Creek Lane) decided to step down from the board and the board approved Suzanne Darabaris (250 Bald Eagle Lane) as his replacement.
There was no further business brought up before the board.

The meeting was adjourned by President Deb Jones at 8:05 pm.

Respectfully submitted,


_____________________  

Jack Jensen, Secretary

